REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, December 9, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Joseph Budai present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the November 11, 1993 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony gave the police report.

Motion by Joseph Budai second By Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to grant the wage tax refunds.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the following subdivisions:

- 1. Lois Dean
- 2. William Brown
- 3. Victor Chrobak contingent upon satisfying items from the Lawrence County Planning Agency Review.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 16-1993 which approves the planning modules for Woodland Hills #2.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinberg to adopt Resolution 17-1993 ordaining Whitetail Drive.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 18-1993 which approves the Cooperative Purchasing Agreement with the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the following sewer credits:

Steve Lysko Subdivision: 11 Credits

David Delo Development: 111 Sewer Credits upon receipt of additional credits from New Castle

for mini-system repair

Eastern Metal Decorating: 1 Sewer Credit

The following public comments were heard:

Larry Bintrim, R.D.#4: questioned on the procedure for allocating sewer credits. Supervisor Budai explained the previous moratorium for the treatment plant the procedure each township must now follow for growth and development.

Mr. Carl Sacherich questioned the board on how soon sewerlines would be extended to Hoover Road Extension. He was informed that a scheduled date had not been set but the lines would be extended within the next ten year period. Mr. Sacherich then questioned as to when the reorganizational meeting would be held. He was informed it would be held on January 3, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Sacherich then questioned the pump house formal meeting which was to be held by the auditors. He was informed that the supervisors had questioned the auditors on this matter and were told that no meeting would be held. Mr. Sacherich then questioned what was being done about the monies Golba owed for the pump house. He was informed that charges had been filed at the District Magistrates for these monies.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sparacino

Secretary-Treasurer